
Report from Radnage WI of the year from November 2016 to October 2017
At our AGM in November 2016 we saw the same committee re-elected with the addition of Debbie Head who rejoined us after a years break and volunteered to be our secretary and assistant treasurer. We have 9 ladies serving on the committee this year.

After the official business of the AGM we enjoyed a talk given by Bucks Community Support entitled 'The Dementia Friendly Toolkit'.

In November we held our first Craft Fair in the village hall when we had a variety of stalls which included Helen and Douglas House Christmas cards and gifts, knitted items, soaps, food, and jewellery. It was a very successful event which raised £171 for WI funds and, through the generosity of individual members who contributed, we made an additional £145 for our 2016 charity Wycombe Mind giving us a grand total of £525 for the charity.

The December meeting saw us entertained by Peter Wentworth in an evening of Magic followed by Christmas cheer of mulled wine and mince pies while we shared our Secret Santa gifts.

As we didn't have a scheduled meeting in January we decided to hold our second fish supper with wine in a members house, charged everyone to come and it started our 2017 charity fund raising very nicely. This year we decided to mark our 90th birthday in October/November by making 90 pretty drawstring bags and filling them with shampoo, shower gel, deodorants, toothbrushes, toothpaste, face clothes and sanitary wear i.e. everything someone would need if they arrived at a Women's Refuge. We felt this was in keeping with the NFWI resolutions and members have donated generously at each monthly meeting this year. The outstanding items will be paid for from our fund raising efforts and we hope to present the bags to a representative from Wycombe's Women's Aid at our November meeting.

In March we hosted the Spring Slade Group meeting when we were entertained by Debbie Brady and her amusing stories of being a Fleet Street Journalist. Hopefully you all enjoyed our desserts on the evening.

Our speakers this year have been very varied and interesting covering topics on Bee Keeping from one of our members husbands Bob Eldridge;

 Bill Hamilton with his talk 'Man on the Spot';

 hearing how Patricia Pearce started her charity 'Dream Flight' which takes 192 children with life limiting illnesses/disabilities to Orlando without their parents but with an army of doctors, physios and carers;

 hearing about 'Bishops Sex and Money' from Tony Stratford; 

 how Jill Eyres managed to fulfil her lifetime ambition of going up the Amazon and surviving so she could come and talk about it 

and to hear about the good work done by the Blood Bikes charity.

At our Resolutions Meeting in May two of our members, Anne and Chris, gave us a presentation on the resolutions proposed for the NFWI AGM, ‘Alleviating loneliness’ and ‘Plastic soup:Keep micro-plastic fibres out of our oceans’. There was overwhelming support from members in favour of both resolutions. After voting we then had an 'Accessories Swap' where we could sell or donate unwanted accessories like scarves, handbags, hats, belts – you name it you could swap it and the profits went to our funds.

Our summer social in August was very wet and windy so we were unable to admire June's garden but the weather didn't spoil our Bring and Share supper. However we did see the garden when we had a lunch a few weeks later for those who couldn't make the social evening and this time it was a beautiful sunny day. We had invited some new ladies in the village to come and join us in the hope of recruiting new members and it was lovely to meet new faces even if they don't become members. 

Outings this year have included an interesting and informative visit to the Adwell Estate gardens in July when we were welcomed with tea and biscuits. In this beautiful setting we celebrated our oldest member Margaret Solomans' 90th birthday with cake, a signed group photo of all the members and flowers. Another outing was to St Katharine's at Parmoor in September to hear about how the Queen entertains at Windsor Castle and to enjoy a lovely two course supper. Our last trip for 2017 will be in November to see the musical Hairspray , have a tour of the theatre at the Waterside in Aylesbury and enjoy a pub lunch.

Fund raising in 2017 has been successful - by serving teas at Radnage Garden Sunday which is a lovely village event and which brings the community together, we raised £91 for funds, and by members generously waiving expenses a further £300 for St Mary's. Other funds have come from the accessories sale, our regular monthly sales table and our monthly meeting raffle profit.

We support other charities by collecting for One-Can on a monthly basis and last Christmas some ladies took part in Operation Christmas Child where you fill a shoe box with suitable gifts particular to a specific child's age group and gender 

We have supported BFWI by attending several of their training courses, the Annual Council Meeting, Speakers Presentations, Resolutions Meetings, and being members of the Friends Club . We have also supported Denman College by donating £10 per member over two years to the Denman Appeal as requested. We are also on the Emergency Planning list.

Unfortunately not many of us made it to the WI Fair at Alexandra Palace but we heard it was a great day out so hopefully we will make it next time,

Our numbers have diminished this year from 41 to 35 members with the average attendance at meetings between 25-30. One of our members, Janet Lancaster, started a walking group in 2016 which has become a popular monthly event and we all look forward to a pub lunch as our reward for our walking efforts. Janet estimates we have walked about 500 miles between us all.

All our members have supported our activities whether they are social or fund raising so we have had a very productive and enjoyable 2017.

